Rapid City Police Department Memo

TO: Chief of Police Karl Jegeris

FROM: Lt. Mark Eisenbraun We

DATE: 1/19/15

SUBJECT: 2015 Vehicle Purchases

Sgt. Sitts and I have reviewed the status of our current fleet. In addition we have sought input from officers in the patrol division and members of command staff. Based on these recommendations and our review, we recommend the following purchases to replace aging, high-mileage vehicles in the patrol fleet.

Two 2015 Dodge Charger patrol vehicles	\$27,733 each	(\$55,466)
Four 2015 Ford Interceptor Utility patrol vehicles	\$30,247 each	(\$120,988)
One 2015 Ford Interceptor Utility patrol supervisor vehicle	\$29,942 each	(\$29,942)
	Total	\$206,396

The Ford Interceptor supervisor vehicle carries a slightly lower price than the other four patrol Interceptors. This is due to slight variations in options. The supervisor vehicle will be unmarked and therefore some money is saved because the vehicle is not vinyl wrapped.

Sgt. Sitts and I calculated the state bid prices of the vehicles including options. We then went to Dodgetown and McKie Ford in Rapid City and both dealerships agreed to meet the state bid prices. In the case of the four patrol Interceptor Utility vehicles, McKie was actually slightly cheaper than state bid.

These purchases will make a significant positive impact on the condition of the patrol fleet. The state bid and dealer invoices are attached to this memo for your review.